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Clinton Countyôs ñBuilding Better Birders Cruisesò ñDingò Darling Environmental  

Education Award  
 

Puttinô along the backwaters of the Upper Mississippi for the last three years you could find a pontoon with people point-

ing excitingly at what seemed to be trees. Why was this pontoon crew so excited about trees? Well, they werenôt looking 

at the trees, but the awesome birds perching on the trees! Kelly J. McKay, from Bio Research and Monitoring Center, 

has teamed up with Mark Roberts and Chuck Jacobsen from Clinton County Conservation to create a free program 

called, ñBuilding Better Birder Cruises.ò This program has been a huge success, having four summer tours during the 

breeding season and four tours during the fall migration. Despite the horrible flooding in 2019 along the Mississippi, 

they still had 58 people attend these two and a half to four-hour programs and found a whopping 120 bird species! They 

found 15 species of waterfowl and other water birds, 

eight species of raptors, five shorebirds and seven 

woodpecker species! After finding such cool birds on 

the tours, there were several participants that became 

active citizen scientists and helped with Christmas 

Bird Counts and even the Nahant Marsh BioBlitz 

Project. If you want to become a better birder, look 

no further than our calendar of events on pages 4-7. 
 

Kelly J. McKay for ñOutstanding Iowa Volunteer Awardò 
 

The ñ2019 Outstanding Iowa Volunteer Awardò goes to Kelly J. 

McKay. Besides being the lead birder for Clinton Countyôs 

ñBuilding Better Birder Cruises,ò Kelly has volunteered for numer-

ous other organizations such as Nahant Marsh, Big Sand Mound, 

the Audubon Society and several other wildlife advocacy groups. 

For several years Kelly has participated in all 23 days of the Audu-

bon Societyôs annual Christmas Bird Counts. He spent 10 plus 

hours birding and then traversed the countryside from southern Illi-

nois to northern Wisconsin to get to the next bird count location, 

even in Chicago on Christmas Day!  
 

Kelly is a member of an advisory board for a very special place 

called Big Sand Mound Preserve, south of Muscatine, Iowa. This 

510-acre paradise has sand prairies, wetlands and woodlands that 

over 400 species call home. Unique and rare organisms, such as the prickly pear cactus, yellow mud turtles and eastern 

hognose snakes! Kelly helps preserve all these plants and animals for future generations so hopefully they will be able to 

see animals such as yellow mud turtles and the federally listed Kirtlandôs Warbler. Speaking of which, Kelly found an 

immature female Kirtlandôs Warbler at the Soaring Eagle Nature Center last fall during the CCCBôs annual ñHawk 

Watchò, which is the first ever state record for Iowa! Congratulations Kelly on your spectacular find! May all your hard 

work and willingness to share your knowledge inspire the next generation. 
 

These awards, along with many others, are awarded each year by the Iowa Association of Naturalists and Iowa Conser-

vation Education Coalition. Thank you to these two organizations for recognizing the work of so many in the conserva-

tion realm. Visit www.iowanaturalists.org for the other award winners, crafts and to see what the Iowa Association of 

Naturalists do for the state of Iowa. 
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In earlier issues of ñThe Heronò, I wrote articles looking 

back into my own history with Clinton County Conserva-

tion. I have decided to make a series of my top eleven 

ñGreatest Hitsò. 
 

6. Disc Golf Courses ~ When I was attending the Univer-

sity of Northern Iowa, back in the mid-eighties, I was in-

troduced to a new sport, disc golf. The premise was simple, 

play just like regular golf except you throw a disc (frisbee) 

at a basket. The actual skills of throwing a disc with 

curves, playing the wind and snaking through trees takes 

years to master. Come to think of it, I still havenôt mas-

tered any of it! 
 

I was allured by the game because it was outside and free 

to play. All you needed was a golf disc or frisbee! There 

were no lines and no tee times. I continued to play through 

the 90ôs at courses in Fort Dodge, Cedar Rapids and the 

Quad Cities. They were few and far between back then. 
 

In 1992, when I began my career in Clinton County, I start-

ed to think about how a course could be established here. 

To do that, I had to persuade the staff and Board members 

who never heard of the sport and couldnôt imagine people 

playing it, that it was a worthwhile venture. 
 

I convinced them that Folletts Park, a 7-acre, underutilized 

area right on US 67, would be perfect. It is an 18-hole 

course with nine baskets that are played twice from differ-

ent approach angles. A league was started to introduce the 

public to the sport, while selling discs at the nearby and 

popular Rock Creek Campground. Finally, disc golf was 

off and running in 

Clinton County by 

2001. 
 

During league, I 

even played 

against Disc Golf 

Hall of Famer, 

Des Reading, as 

her grandparents 

are from Wheat-

land. She was in-

troduced to disc golf at the same park I played at while at 

UNI. She dominanted the Women's World Championships 

between 2002-2010 with golds in 2002, 2005 & 2006. Oh 

yeah, she whooped me! 
 

From that first league, brand new enthusiasts emerged that 

were instrumental in installing courses in Fulton, Clinton 

and Dewitt. I then turned my sights to Malone Park for a 

12-hole course that plays around the lake to the west 

boundary and back; and recently, a 9-hole course at Walnut 

Grove Park and a three hole ñfree-styleò course at Eden 

Valley Refuge. I am proud of my role in bringing the sport 

of disc golf to Clinton County! To learn to play attend a 

Disc Golf 101 (see 

page 4) class this 

summer!  
 

7. Prairies for 

Schools ~ Since 

1995, the Clinton 

County Chapter of 

Pheasants Forever and the CCCB have cooperated on this 

unique program. While working with area students, we 

were disappointed to discover that very few children had 

any concept of a prairie.  
 

The first step is to answer the question, ñWhat is a prai-

rie?ò We wanted children to know that prairies are a dy-

namic ecosystem consisting of grasses, flowers and ani-

mals. Prairies are a part of Iowaôs past, present and future. 

The past, statistics of prairie disappearance, land use 

change and associated wildlife loss. The present, our rich 

farmland created by the prairie. The future, which we feel 

is most important, is that prairies are restorable and we can 

bring it back! 
 

A visit to a prairie remnant reinforces that a prairie is a 

relic of the past, pieces that are locked away like a museum 

specimen of an extinct animal. The idea was that if chil-

dren had a piece of prairie on their school grounds, they 

would have a much better idea of what a prairie is. Playing 

in it, seeing creatures and plants living in it, would make it 

real. Hopefully, transforming the prairie into something in 

our present, something that can be restored for our future, 

something not alien, but familiar. 
 

In 2001, the Iowa Association of Naturalists and the Iowa 

Conservation Education Council presented Clinton County 

Chapter of Pheasants Forever and Clinton County Conser-

vation with the ñAda Hayden Conservation Education 

Awardò  for the ñPrairies for Schools Project.ò We also 

received national recognition in a feature article in the 

Pheasants Forever National Journal. This program was 

named one of the ñTop 25 Pioneering Habitat Projects of 

All-Timeò by Pheasants Forever in 2007. 
 

Since 1993, the program has established 20 prairies on 

schools plus daycare centers, colleges and nature center 

lands. Many are gone because the schools are gone,  many 

still remain and both organizations are open to establishing 

new projects on school lands. 
 

You can enjoy the previously published topics below in 

archived articles in ñThe Heronò newsletters via 

www.clintoncounty-ia.gov. 
 

8. Hunter Safety Camp. 

9. Eden Valley Nature Center Reinvention. 

10. Nature Center Partnerships. 

11. River Clean-ups. 
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by Mark Roberts, Interpretive Naturalist 

Whittier Elementary School, Clinton 

Governor Tom Vilsack was introduced to 

disc golf at Folletts Park in 2001. 
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